Moretown Development Review Board Minutes of DRB Hearing Held May 2, 2013

Continued Hearing on Application of Moretown Landfill For Cell 4

Members of the Board present: Erick Titrud; John Riley; Jim O'Neil; Raymond Munn; David Russo.

Others present: Scott Baughman and Lisa Ransom; Martha Douglas and Tom Douglas; Max Fortune and Sandy Fortune; Keith and Leslie Llewellyn; Mary Ann Raymond; Rick Blake; Ron and Diane Doyle; Amy Shaefer; Raoul Cervantes; Jonathan Siegel; Mike DiMaggio; Scott Jaunich.

John Riley convened the meeting held at the Moretown Town Hall at 6:30 PM. On December 6, 2012 the Board had continued the matter to this date. The expectation had been that Moretown Landfill would submit revisions to the application on or before April 1. By letter dated April 5 MLI, through counsel, asked that the DRB extend the continuance from May 2 to after July 1.

Then, by letter dated May 1, MLI gave notice that it would withdraw the current Cell 4 expansion application. The letter was submitted as an attachment circulated by email to the service list the Board has maintained in this proceeding. As some of those present had not seen the withdrawal letter, John Riley read the short letter submitted by Dave Lavender, East Regional Vice President, for Advanced Disposal Services, Inc.

The Applicant is present at tonight's meeting through Mike DiMaggio and Attorney Scott Jaunich of Downs, Rachlin and Martin. Mr. Jaunich entered his appearance for the Applicant and stated on the record that he is substituting as counsel for Brian Dunkiel.

Martha Douglas asked if the minutes of the hearings previously held in this proceeding would be part of the record of any future application. John Riley indicated that the Board could only address that in the context of some future application and positions of parties as to whether they are relevant and properly part of any such future application.

Erick Titrud noted that the continuance granted last December was premised upon certain conditions which had not been met.

Raymond Munn made a comment that MLI had previously, and continued, to place structures, and conduct activities which had not been previously permitted by the Town.

John Riley noted that even if that was the case, the only matter before the Board in this proceeding has been an application for a new Cell 4. The Company has chosen to

withdraw its application. Without a pending application the Board has nothing before it to conduct any further proceedings in this matter.

Raymond Munn made a motion to accept the Notice of Withdrawal of the Application submitted May 1. Erick Titrud second. Motion passed all in favor. The Board then voted to adjourn at 6:55 PM.

Respectfully Submitted,

John Riley, Acting Clerk